THE VICE PRESIDENT’'S CHAMBER
WASHINGTON

May 28, 1937

Honorable Amon Carter,
Fort Worth Star Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas,

Dear Mr. Carter:

Your telegram of yesterday, to Mr. Garner, is
received,

He told me to t2ll you that he understands
the matter is being considered now.

I am plenning to go home between the 15th
end 20th of June. We do not know whether Mr. Garner
cen get away at that time or not, but I really think
he needs toc be free of the turmoil for awhilse.

With warm personel regards, I am

Sincerely your friend,
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ERG.1 E. R. Garner
Secretary to the Vice President



